
SOCIETY MEMBERS OBSERVE “NEW MARKER RECOGNITION DAY’
AT SHOCKOE HILL CEMETERY, RICHMOND, VIRGINIA, APRIL 30,
2023

On April 30, 2023, historic Shockoe HiIl’s Friends of Shockoe Hill
Cemetery observed its “New Marker Recognition Day” by which
attendees witnessed over sixty new stones recognizing military and
civilian service to Virginia and United States. Among the new stones
were three War of 1812 veterans: Corp. Alexander Grant and Pvt.
Sewell Osgood, both of the 19th Virginia militia raised in Richmond and
Pvt. Patrick Lyddane, 2nd Regiment of the D.C. militia.

Friends of Shockoe Hill Cemetery director, Jeff Burden, organized
and presided over a short meeting held at 2pm. Burden is also a
member of the Society of the War of 1812. Attached is the program
describing the events. Two family descendants of Pvt. Osgood, Corinne
Casper and Jacquie Padgett, were present to share stories about their
ancestor. Attached is a description of their ancestor’s life and times
presented at the meeting.

President of Friends of Shockoe Hill Cemetery leads the group in the Pledge of
Allegiance.



Members of the John Marshall ROTC formed the color guard for the event

Piper performed “Amazing Grace”



Corinne Casper and Jacdquie Padgett stand behind their ancestor’s stone

Past President of the Society, Stuart Butler, attended the event.












